Comments of Sub-Task Committee on IT on Progress Report I
Sadiq M.Sait

1. When the Study Team submitted their revised proposal we have a lot of reservations. Comments on the revised proposal are attached. Since nothing was heard from AAFAQ management, we do not know the final terms of the contract. This is essential for the revision of the progress reports. 
2.  The progress report is dated 18/4/1427. It first came to the sub-committee on 27/4/1427 via Dr. Al-Ohali and Dr. Sahel. Via this route the time constraint of one week has to be extended. To speed up the process, the study team should send a soft copy of the report.
3. The report is not technical in any sense. It is basically reporting the percentage of progress in various tasks. We are expecting to be informed about the "material" of the progress and not only percentages. The study team reported progress rates between 25% - 70 % on various tasks. They should kindly be requested to keep us informed about the details of these progresses.
4. Task 0 is completed but we don't see any report for it. The report should include: 
a. Tasks, 
b. Collected suggestions, 
c. Finalized plan for data collection, and
d. Criteria for plan.
5. It is expected that partial reports for tasks that are beyond 30% completed be submitted. For example, the partial report for task 1 (international experience review) should include the selected institutions, the collected literature, and the schedule for the task. It is not possible to evaluate the progress otherwise.
6. The study team is planning to have a workshop at the end of the project. In fact they wrote in the report "to organize a workshop during which the final submission of the project will take place". We believe that  this defeats the purpose of the workshop. We request it to be arranged earlier.
7. The report is in Arabic. It is required by TOR to be bilingual
 

